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Ideas:  Staff are too busy to take this on now?  There are too many things happening in the program, we can’t do this now.  We’re understaffed at the moment we can’t do this.  We have accreditation coming, we can’t do this.  We’ve been in the newspapers; we can’t do this.  Without more funding we can’t do this. The program is in crisis, we can’t think about this now.


Discussion:  Each those quotes reflect the view that permanence is still an add-on, not fundamental to the work we do.  The migration from the “safety(treatment(placement” model of child welfare services to the “safety(permanence(well-being* being model envisioned by The Adoption Assistance and Child Welfare Act of 1980 and updated by The Adoption and Safe Families Act has not happened or is being misinterpreted.  Many administrators, especially, are still seeing permanence as something other than what their programs do for adolescents.  Our challenge is to make it the organizing principle of all child welfare services.  When we get to the place where we are always working on permanence regardless of the services we provide, we’ll know we have integrated it into the fabric of what we do.  Without that, we will continue to hear the echo of one youth’s criticism, “It’s not about business, it’s about our lives!”


Perhaps we need to rethink “in loco parentis”.  Time and our current success rate have shown that “No system is ever a good enough parent”, to quote Elizabeth Cole. We have to ask ourselves “How have we been working against our goal of seeing each child safe and secure?”  Perhaps in ASFA’s implementation, safety has been exaggerated to the point of not recognizing that children are not safe until they are secure.  Perhaps we need to recognize that placement without healthy nurturing cannot be permanence.  Recognizing the faithful service of foster parents who have had 55 children in their home also may be the wrong message.  


How do we make a permanent, healthy nurturing family the first and organizing principle of the work we do?  Isn’t it what we want for 100% of the children we serve?  What of the service we provide actually becomes “unparenting” where we separate children and youth from those who can, might or do care for them?  Those of us who easily breathe the air of belonging to a good enough family may find it hard to understand the oxygen starved children who live without it.  


There aren’t simple answers to this challenge. How can we make a permanent, nurturing family the standard against which all our work is measured?


What Do You Think?
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